
Summit Lake Community Association 

• SLCA General meeting/Octoberfest Potluck- Friday, October 4  - Potluck 6:30 pm / Meeting 7:00 pm 
(Officer and Board Nominations) - Community Clubhouse .   Social activities to follow.   

• Pinochle meeting - Wednesday, October 17 - 6:30 - Community Clubhouse 
 

• SLCA General Meeting - Friday, November 1 - Potluck 6:30 pm / Meeting 7:00 pm (Finalize Officer and 
Board Nominations & Elections) - Community Clubhouse   

• Santa Visit - Saturday, December 14 - 10:00 am - Community Clubhouse 

WHY WE LOVE THE LAKE  

A note from the Editor: If you have comments or suggested input to the newsletter, please contact me at 

summitlakenews@gmail.com 

Terry Brannberg 

Whether it’s the drifting fog of sunrise, or the magnificence of a spectacular sun-

set, Summit Lake has a special beauty that is appreciated by all its residents. 

 

SLCA Upcoming Events



SLCA 2019 OFFICERS and TRUSTEES 

The following is the SLCA board elected for the 2019 calendar year.  

President:  Craig Edwards-craigjpe@yahoo.com 

Vice President:  Bart Collins-bartc@holadayparks.com 

Secretary:  Joni Fuchs-summitlakeslca@gmail.com 

Treasurer:  Ronnie Collins-SLCATreasurer@gmail.com  

Trustees (two-year terms):  Dwayne Swenson, Debbie White, Debra Martinelli   

             Duane Inglin (One year remaining of two year term) 

Trustee (one-year term):      Cyndie Sundstrom 
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SEPTEMBER 

NO ADDITIONAL ACTIVITIES 

 

OCTOBER 

10/04 GENERAL MEETING / POTLUCK 6:30 PM /  MEETING7:00PM — 

  OCTOBERFEST  SOCIAL TIME FOLLOWING 

 

10/17 PINOCHLE MEETING - 6:30 PM 

NOVEMBER 

11/01 GENERAL MEETING / POTLUCK 6:30 PM /  MEETING7:00PM—ELECTIONS 
 

DECEMBER 

12/14  SANTA VISITS SUMMIT  

  LAKE CLUBHOUSE—10 AM 

SLCA 2019 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Summit Lake News Advertisers 

The advertisers in this newsletter are interested in our 

community.  Please give them your support.   
If you are a business owner that provides services to residents in 
the Summit Lake area, there is always room to advertise in the 

SLCA Newsletter.  The cost is $100 per year.  If you are 
interested or have questions, please contact the SLCA Treasurer at: SLCATreasurer@gmail.com 

https://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00002a00:001SQ7_000001mqh&count=1550455391&randid=1711424674&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=1711424674#
https://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00002a00:001SQ7_000001mqh&count=1550455391&randid=1711424674&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=1711424674#
https://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00002a00:001SQ7_000001mqh&count=1550455391&randid=1711424674&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=1711424674#
mailto:SLCATreasurer@gmail.com
mailto::%20SLCATreasurer@gmail.com


  Logo Items   

 

Summit Lake logo items make 

great gifts. To see what’s available 

and order yours, contact Joni 

Fuchs at (206) 496-1797 or email to: 

summitlakeslca@gmail.com 
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Logo Items 

 

Special sale October 4 at General Meeting —  

10-20 % off.  Makes great Christmas presents!! 

The Summit Lake Community Center is available to be rented for your events! 

Summit Lake Community Center 

SLCA LOGO 

The SLCA board has decided that it is time for a new design for the 

logo. They are asking members to use their creativity to come up with 

an appropriate design. 

All  designs need to be submitted to summitlakeslca@gmail  by Decem-

ber 31st. Bragging rights and the first sweatshirt off the line with the 

new logo will be the prize.  

https://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00002a00:001SQ7_000001mqh&count=1550455391&randid=1711424674&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=1711424674#


CURRENT SLCA MEMBERSHIP LIST 
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LAST NAME FIRST NAME   LAST NAME FIRST NAME   LAST NAME FIRST NAME 
Aahl Steven   Harkness Dave & Cindy   Pierce  Carm & Regina 

Agnelli Jill   Harrod/Smith Joan & Mark   Piercey Gary    

Allen Roy & Stephanie   Hart Kerry & Judy   Pierson / Hart Jane / Celia 

Ammons Bernie & Bruce   Hartman Richard & Kristin   Raedel Larry & Holly 

Anderson Amy   Hays Leonard, Sydney,Teresa, Linda   Ramstad Debbie 

Anderson John & Susan   Hess Bryan & Rose   Reiling Keith & Hallie 

Atkins David & Sipiporn   Hodges Keith & Shawna   Rexios Kern 

Bacon Mike & Betsy   Hodgins Greg & Kathy   Roberts Bruce & Sharon 

Bader     Hodgins / Larson Vaughn / Tracy   Roper / Franks Tom / Janet 

Bailey Michael & Cynthia   Holstein Fred & Lynn   Russell Chris & Barbara 

Barry Steve   Hopsecger Shelli & Mark   Rust David & Kathleen 

Bastin Brad & Sharon   Horn Ben & Joy   Safstrom Fred 

Bastin / Schloz-
Bastin Brink / Janet   Hunter Andy & Tracey   Safstrom Paul & Joann 

Beck Bob & Tanya   Inglin Duane & Sheri   Salmon Jay & Kris 

Berney Jan   Japhet Don & Lisa   Salzer Ray & Kathy 

Blum James & Kristan   Japhet Ginger   Santhuff Scott & Stacey 

Bonjorni Daniel   Japhet Wm. "Butch" & Diane   Saunders Craig & Kathy 

Booth Susan & Brian   Japhet McCutcheon Teresa   Shaffer Mark & Pam 

Bowen / Kinnaman Linda / Patricia   Jenkins W.K. "Bill"   Shelstad Mike & Jan 

Brannberg Terry & Gerry   Jenkins Al & Shannie   Smith Helen & Penny  

Brewer Tim & Carole   Johnson Renee & Eric   Snell Scott & Shelley 

Brinton John   Kaivo Ken & Luva   Solis Alex & M'Lissa 

Bruebaker Gary & Aleta   Keiser Bruce      
Sorenson / 
Borgmann Steve / Carol 

Buckholtz Paul & Connie   Keller Ryan & Christina   Spacciante Joe & Marueen 

Bush Richard   Kelley Bill & Kathy   Spero Rick & Amy 

Campbell Kevin & Jill   Kelson Mike & Jan   Spomer Barry & Lisa 

Cangelosi Terry & Millie   Kirkwood Dolores   Stankavich Paul & Eileen 

Carman Nicole   Kovash Donna   Stewart Bob & Merrily 

Chase Melissa & Rick   Laflamme / Grimsted Denise / Brad   Stoehr Ron 

Christensen Derwyn   Lampky Ross   Stonecipher Michele 

Cockrell Brian & Brandi   Lathrop Willard & Lucille   Strong Don & Lorna 

Collins Bart & Ronni   Lazara Ron & Debbie   Swenson Judy & Dwayne 

Collins Bob & Glenda   Leingang Clarence   Taylor Darryl & Doug 

Conover Kevin & Sarah   Leno / Nooney Pam / Bob   Tetzlaff Brian & Jennifer 

Craigen Tom & Terry   Lenting Tim & Lesa   Thomasson Lee 

Crocker Tim & Carisa   Lowery/Herbert A & Teresa   Torgerson Greg & Pam 

Darby Gord & Linda   Lusier Lorne & Jaquie   Tracht Rom 

Delaney / Leitch Robert / Kathy   Martin Rollie & Audrey   Vander Beek Marv & Anne 

DeSanto Tom & Sherry   Martinelli / Benjamin Deb / Jack   Vining Rick & Ruby 

Dietz 
Mitch, Laura, Melanie Boyaj-
ian   Maynard Kirk & Lorrie   Waldron Katie 

Duke Patrick & Deborah   McDonald Betty J.   Walhmark Joann 

Duvall Lanny & Kelly   Melendez Cesar   Walker Dr. Richard & Lyndsay 

Edgbert Rod & Sheri   Meyer Bob & Joy   Wallace Stewart 

Edwards Craig (Sandstrom, Cindy )   Miltenberger Tony & Jania   Ward Randy & Sundy 

Eide Audrey B.   Mitchell Harold & Nancy   Waugh Knudsen John & Jessie 

Espirito Keith, Janet, Beth & Kevin   Mitchell Shay   Wells Randy & Aleta 

Everson Gary & Cathy   Moffitt Steve & Linda   White Debbie 

Fenton Gary   Mullin Mark & Leslie   Wiegand Paul & Jean 

Filyaw Michael & Susan   Murphy / Chapman MaryAnn / Paula   Williams Brian & Peggy 

Fjeld Dave & Katrina   Nabbefeld Lenore   Williams Joe & Cheryl 

Foust Jason & Bridget   Neff Michael & Melissa   Williams Lori & Douglas 

Friend Nancy   Nole Nancy   Williams / Johnson April / Grady 

Fuchs Joni & Craig    Nelson Steve & Chris   Willrich Carl & Mavis 

Galbraith Deborah   Okamoto Kiyosato   Wilson Patrick & Jill 

Glenn Bob & Teresa   Olson  Steve / Kris Zabriskie   Wright Chuck & Tamie 

Gonzalez-Vining Manuel & Richelle   Ounsted Barb & Larry   Wybenga Thomas 

Graunke Kyle & Meaghan   Padgett / Berbells Cindy / Genie   Wyllie Bryan & Rebecca 

Grow Randy    Patterson Michael  & Janet   Yonek Jeff & Jody 

Gustafson Kiley & Voshte   Patterson Patrick   Zabel Ed & Vickie 

Haggerty Dan & Sandi   Pellegrino Nick & Sheila   Zabel Ed 

Halpin Ryan & Satu   Petersen Venn & Cathy   Zimmerman Bill & Karen 

Halstrom Craig & Beth   Piccolotto Dennis & Nancy   Zimmerman Cynthia 

Hansen Mike & Barb         



General Membership Meeting Minutes 
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SLCA GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING - No General Meeting has been conducted 

since the last edition of the Newsletter. The next General Meeting will be held on Friday, Oc-

tober 4, with a potluck preceding the meeting. Initial officer nominations for the 2020 board 

will be accepted at this meeting, with final nominations and elections to be held at the No-

vember 1 General Meeting. 

SLCA 2019 September Financial Report 



Thanks to all that participated in the 2019 Community Yard Sale 
held at the Community Center on August 10, and a special thanks 
to Joni Fuchs who chaired and coordinated this event. Thanks to 
the wonderful donations of our SL residents we raised almost 
$1200!  
  Here’s Joni’s comments: 

A big thanks to everyone donated , our customers , and especially 

those that helped with the sale! 

A big thanks to the Roberts for the donation of a beautiful canvas car 

port which the Association immediately snagged ... and Vining’s for a generator which SLCA also 

snagged! The carport will come in handy at our events in the future.  

Logo items sold were almost $460 and we got one new Membership!  

Nancy Nole donated her left over merchandise to the SLCA ! Everything worth while was put in the 

Clubhouse to try again at the Picnic with a jar for donations!  

A special thank you to Craig Fuchs, Deb Martinelli, Judy Swenson, and Gerry Brannberg for all their 

help! Thank goodness for the Swensons and Cyndie Sundstrom for helping us shut down. Almost forgot 

a big thanks to our favorite customers Linda and Priscilla ! They manage to entertain us each year and 

keep us laughing!   
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SLCA Community Yard Sale



Thanks to all that participated in the 2019 Annual Picnic held at the Community 
Center on August 17, and a special thanks to Craig Edwards and Joni Fuchs 

who chaired and coordinated this event, Joni  Fuchs who manned the Summit 
Lake logo items booth, and to Craig Edwards and Craig Fuchs who did the BBQ. 

As always, the food was delicious and an enjoyable time of partaking in the 
food and cordial friendship was had by all, along with a rock band concert, beer  
and bonfire with s’mores. A big hooray for the “On The Rocks” band who pro-

vided the musical concert on the lawn following the food fest. 
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SLCA Annual Picnic
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Community Center Upgrades 

A lot of things have been happening at the Community Center over the 

last several months. The interior has been entirely renovated with a new 

paint scheme, renovated cabinets, a new stove added, bathrooms remod-

eled, new lighting, and the rear porch storage area refurbished. Also the 

roof  has been cleared of moss, and the parking lot and entries have been 

repaired. All of this work has been accomplished with volunteer help and 

minimal cost to the SLCA. A BIG thank you to all the volunteers who 

have worked diligently to make this happen, and for the donations of 

funds and materials used in the process. Special thanks is due to our SLCA president, Craig Edwards 

and our SLCA secretary, Joni Fuchs for organizing and ram-rodding this effort thus far.   

Since the last newsletter was published, 

gates at the parking lot entrances and a cable 

fence across between gates have been added 

to protect the property from unauthorized 

use and damage to the parking lot and lawns 

by vehicles using the property as an off-road 

playground. All SLCA members are author-

ized for access to the property. The gate ac-

cess code for members is 3030. 

Also, work has been done on repairing/rebuilding the storage shed/pump 

house by a Saturday work group. Those that attended the Annual Picnic 

could see the in-progress work on the shed. 

The great looking finished product seen here 

should serve well and last a good long time. 

A big thanks to Craig Edwards, Kerry Hart, 

and others for their efforts to complete this 

much needed project  

 

Old Photos for Clubhouse and Calendar 

We are needing old photos of Summit Lake for display in the Clubhouse and current pictures for the 

Calendar.  If you have any, email your pictures to summitlakeslca@gmail.com, or if you have only paper 

or slide photos, contact Joni at that email address to have them duplicated and returned.  
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General Meeting Minutes 

Summit Lake Emergency Preparedness Update 

As we do not currently have a chairman for the Emergency Preparedness (EP) committee,  
there is no ongoing work being done in this area. If you are interested in this area of 
need, and would be willing to lead this effort, please contact President Craig Edwards at 

craigjpe@yahoo.com, or 
Duane Englin. 

There has been no General Meeting of the SLCA since the June meeting for which minutes 
were provided in the prior newsletter. Be sure to attend the October 4, 2019 General 
Meeting.  

Emergency Kit Basics  

• Two-week supply of bottled water   ● Vacuum bottle to keep drinks hot 

• Flashlight with extra batteries   ● Dry firewood, kindling and paper  

• Candles, holders and matches    ● Extra blankets or sleeping bags  

• Battery-powered radio with fresh batteries ● One-week supply of non-perishable food  

• Manual (non-electric) can opener   ● Windup or battery-operated clock  

• One-week supply of baby formula,diapers, etc.,  if applicable   

Water Quality Report 

No significant issues with water quality have been reported since the last issue of the 

SLCA Newsletter. Everyone has been enjoying the clear clean water of Summit Lake this 

summer and early fall.  

Thurston County Environmental Health put out this notice recently: 

“The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Region 10 may be able to offer a cyanobacteria identification session for 
lake residents and/or citizen scientists from an EPA cyanobacteria specialist while she is in Washington for a workshop 
in Seattle. We are gaging interest from residents and citizens for this workshop.  IF it were to happen, it would probably 
take place on October 11

th in either Seattle or Bellevue.”  

No further information has been posted at this time. 

 
Special District Vote 

Summit Lake watershed property owners voted overwhelming against setting up 

a Special District at Summit Lake during the special election in August.  

Perhaps instead of being divided by the issue, we can now get together and move 

forward with some reasonable level of testing and evaluation of the lake water 

quality and its effect on our drinking water and recreation opportunities. 

 

https://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00002a00:001SQ7_000001mqh&count=1550455391&randid=1711424674&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=1711424674#


Howdy Summitarians, 

It's been a great year at the SLCA this year, with attendance up at the functions . We had a record number of kids for 

the Easter egg hunt, and our fisherman's breakfast attendance was up with more residents than fisherman for the 

first time.  We introduced an ice cream social which was a hit, and our annual picnic had music and dancing, beer 

garden and a bon fire with s'mores. It was loads of fun. Functions like these  can make lasting family memories. We 

have had a significant increase in donations and volunteerism. I encourage everyone to get involved, as it is a great 

way to meet your neighbors in a fun and worthwhile environment here at the SLCA ! It has given our family great 

satisfaction in making a difference in our community. 

The remodel of the community club this year has helped with the renting of the clubhouse and if you haven't seen it 

yet, do, and please consider it for your family functions. It's really nice. 

The new security gates and fence have kept the parking lot nice and stopped the vandalism such as the tearing up of 

our lawns by 4 wheel drives. 

We have started phase 1 on the 4 acre parcel around the clubhouse with select logging to start shortly. Also, paving of 

our parking lot and making a basketball and pickle ball area will start soon depending on weather. 

It has been a tough year with the water issues but hopefully we can come together now and go forward together as a 

community. 

We have our nominations for the board coming up and we will have a couple trustee positions open. Come join us at 

the Oct 4th meeting and have some fun while getting to know your community. 

Thanks everyone for a great year of fun at Summit Lake.  

Craig Edwards, President (head cheese whiz) 
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SLCA Property Planning Update 
Community Center Projects—Board recommendations on additional Community Center 

projects and potential timber harvesting were addressed at the June general meeting. A 

motion was made and passed to proceed with Phase 1 of selective logging on the SLCA 

property to provide better use of the property and generate project funds. This is to be fur-

ther discussed at the October association meeting along with clubhouse maintenance and 

upgrade projects.  

Turkey Road lot sale—This was discussed at the June general meeting, and the member-

ship expressed concern that selling the property will no longer give the SLCA legal access 

to the lake or any say in lake matters. The discussion was been tabled until a future time 

and more information is provided to the membership. 

SLCA President’s Report 
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Lake Life  
The intent of this section of the newsletter is to provide  interesting pictures  of things and activities  around 

Summit Lake. If you have inputs of items that would be of interest to other residents, please submit them to : 

summitlakenews@gmail.com 

FALL IS HERE 

With the fall equinox behind us, summer is officially over and 
we are seeing the emergence of beautiful fall colors. Alt-

hough we can hope for some nice weather still for enjoyment 
of lake recreation, we can also look forward to the rain and 
storms of the fall and winter season on the lake. Make sure 
that all of your floating toys and docks are put away or se-
curely tethered, or the storms will take them away (as we 

have already seen by the “Lost and Found” section). 

 

 

Looking for pinochle players 
that are interested in playing 
once or twice a month. Would 
like to have one to two tables. 
If interested please come to 
the Clubhouse on October 17, 
and we can set future dates 
and times. For more infor-
mation, contact Joni Fuchs 
(joni49_fuchs@yahoo.com). 

Our Santa Party will be December 14 th at 10:00AM 
Santa’s arrival at the Community Center is going to be about 10:30AM 

The kids will be able to decorate Christmas cookies and an ornament. Mrs. Claus 
will have Santa’s special cocoa and cookies served by a few of Santa’s special 
elves! Kids can have their pictures separately and/or with family if wanted.  

We are going to ask that this year  each family bring  a wrapped present (under 
$5 ) with their kids first and last name on it for Santa to give your child. If you 
contact SLCA with your child(ren)’s name and mailing address they will get a 
special invite from Santa . Send it to summitlakeslca@gmail.com. We must re-
ceive names by November 30 to make sure their invite is in the mail!  

Ready or not, Christmas is just around the corner. 
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FOUND 

LOST 

NOTE: If you have something lost or found that you would 

like to post in the newsletter, please email the information 

to  “summitlakenews@gmail.com”. 

Gary Bruebaker reported a white/light gray Cobra Fish-n-Dive Kayak missing. Gary thinks the 
wind took it for a ride. If you have seen it, please contact him at 503-930-4000. 

Janelle Sebesta, 703 Summit Lake Shore Rd, reported that her floating dock floated away 
and was hoping someone found it.  Her number is 360-402-5918.  

Lost and Found 

Goodbye — Ron and Debbie Lazara, who have served on the SLCA Board for 
many years. Ron was President of SLCA  for six years and Debbie will always 
be remembered for her Easter Egg Hunts she put on each year. We are sorry 
to see the Lazaras move away. 

Hello — We say hello to the family that bought Lazaras home. The new own-
ers are Steffan and Kassie Henderson. Daughters are London and Paris ages 
8 & 6, who are excited to go to Griffin. Debbie tells me the family is excited to 
participate in the activities the Summit Lake Community puts on. 

Goodbye — Rich and Ruby Vining. These two have been familiar faces at the 
lake and at SLCA functions. We know we will get to see them still as their 

daughter Richelle Gonzales and her husband Manuel are still here on the lake! Best wishes to you and your 
new home.  

Goodbye and Hello— We got to say a goodbye but also a hello to Vaughn Hodgins and Tracey Larsen! They 
moved for a few weeks to the big city of Bellevue but they missed us so much.... they moved  back and took 
their house off the market!  

“Dollhouse Mike “ AKA Mike Neff added a “Mrs Neff,” AKA Melissa recently! Congratulations to the new cou-
ple. In case you don’t know Mike, his band played for SLCA picnic and they were quite the hit! His band has 
also been know to play on their pontoon boat and do concerts up and down the lake! Some say the fish bite 

better after one of Rock Replays’ concerts on the water. 

Lake Life  



Hello Summit Lake Friends, 

Are you tired of trying to prove yourself or earn your way through life? Are you sick of the pressures and judgments of 
our world? Do you feel exhausted from trying to be someone else and wish you could just be accepted for who you are? 
If so, we would love to have you visit Summit Lake Community Church.  

We are a small, intimate, and family-friendly group of people learning what it means to rest in the love of our Creator. 
Unlike the people around us, and the voices within us, He is not a demanding task-master, but is infinite grace and mer-
cy. Every week we meet together to celebrate Him in worship with one another. Get acquainted with us on our website, 
www.summitlakecommunitychurch.org, and come out on a Sunday to hear the good news of God’s love for you. You 
may just find the freedom, healing, and relief your soul longs for.  

Our Sunday School classes for all ages begin at 10am, followed by the worship service at 11am.  

We hope to meet you soon! 

Sincerely, 

Pastor Jeff Pierce 

1 John 4:12 – No one has seen God at any time; if we love one another, God abides in us, and His love is perfected in 
us.  

Are you looking for a local place to worship, or feel the need 
for some spiritual guidance? Do you know that there is a church  
at Summit Lake? Although not affiliated with SLCA, the Sum-
mit Lake Community Church is located on property adjacent to 
the Summit Lake Community Center on Fellowship Lane off of 
Summit Lake Road.  The following is a note from the pastor of 
Summit Lake Community Church. 

Lake Life  
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Summit Lake Cookbook  

One thing Summit Lake has plenty of is great cooks! Several 
of us are wanting to put together a Summit Lake Cookbook 

from all the cooks out here in this area.  

If you have just one or maybe twelve recipes that are your 
favorites, please send them to Joni at 

joni49_fuchs@yahoo.com. 

 

http://www.summitlakecommunitychurch.org
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The Summit Lake Community Association is just that (a Community Association)!  It is a non-profit volunteer 
based organization in existence for the betterment of the community.  That includes but is not limited to 

social events so that we can interact and get to know one another, events that improve the community such 
as the lake road clean-up, emergency preparedness team, and water quality team, as well as a group that 

can organize for communication and issues that affect our community.  The SLCA is not a HOA (Home 
Owners Association), nor does it police issues between neighbors, it will, however, bring up common issues 

at times for awareness purposes (such as water quality information). 

The cost to join the SLCA is just $60.00 per year.  If you know of any neighbors that are not members 
(maybe new neighbors), please tell them about the organization, and maybe print out and hand them a 

copy of the newsletter.  Thank you!! 

IF YOU ARE NOT A CURRENT MEMBER AND WANT TO JOIN, OR WANT TO RENEW YOUR 
MEMBERSHIP FOR THE COMING YEAR, PLEASE SEE THE MEMBERSHIP FORM BELOW.   

Association Dues   


